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Follow us on 
Twitter @PhilomathHS

and Instagram
@phswarriornation

Graduate EVERY student
and transition each of

them into a job, training,
or college.

Boys & Girls Cross Country both finish 2nd at State
The PHS cross country teams both placed second at the state meet continuing
Philomath High's outstanding achievement in the sport. Results included nine
runners receiving All-State honors:

1st team All-State - Ben Hernandez and Adele Beckstead
2nd Team All-State - Mateo Candanoza and Brody Bushnell
3rd Team All-State - Leo Pausch, Ana Candanoza and Ingrid Hellesto
Honorable Mention All-State - Lucy King and Jesse Erickson

Combined PHS Cross Country Programs have won 36 state meet trophies, 26 of
them are 1st or 2nd place finishes. Here is the breakdown from Coach Fulton:
1st Place - 12 trophies (8 for Girls, 4 for Boys)
2nd Place - 14 trophies (4 for Girls, 10 for Boys)
3rd Place - 6 trophies (4 for Girls, 2 for Boys)
4th Place - 4 trophies (2 for Girls, 2 for Boys)

Eighty five Oregon High Schools have never won a single top-four trophy for boys
and 71 that have never won a trophy for girls.

https://www.instagram.com/phswarriornation/
https://twitter.com/philomathhs?s=21&t=h-f31tbdtNDcist7ngxD8g







College Application Week and Scholarships
Many seniors participated in College Application Week this week at PHS. We will host two more colleges
on Monday, Southern Oregon University and Portland State University. Students who have not applied by
that time can still get personalized assistance from Ms. Drennen with all the necessary steps, so it's not
too late. It is our goal to support each and every senior with their individual goal for after high school.

All seniors will get additional information in Homeroom on Monday from our LBCC partner on the topic
of Financial Aid, since many students have questions about financial aid and how it applies to their post-
high school pursuits.  Benton Community Foundation will be on campus Dec. 1 during Advisory to discuss
scholarships available regionally  through their portal. The BCF scholarship portal opens on December 1,
and we encourage our seniors to apply! 

Senior News

Graduation Gear
It is not too late to order graduation announcements and gear!
There was some confusion due to Nov. 8 being listed on the
ordering packets, but this date was a reminder of when the rep
was next on campus. We are hoping to have most orders in
before Winter Break, but ordering will still be open after break
as well for families that need more time. You can order online
as well! Miners Graduate Services - Eugene Oregon

https://www.minersgrad.com/


Attendance Questions:
When to stay home?
There has been a lot of confusion this year regarding
attendance and when to come to school and when to stay
home. Here is a guide that should help:

ASB is sponsoring a blood drive Wednesday, Nov. 16
from 8:30 am to 1:30 pm. Students can schedule an
appointment in the main office. Donors must be at
least 16 years old to donate and 16- and 17-year-olds
need parental permission. For more info, call 866-236-
3276.

American Red Cross Blood Drive

Uploading senior portraits is a simple and free
process. They should not be submitted to the
yearbook via email.

Go to: Herff Jones eShare
Type in our school code: 6268

Follow the steps to upload and submit the senior
portrait to the database that links directly to our
yearbook editing software.

Senior Pictures for Yearbook

57 Positive Referrals
were shared during
October.

Oregon Hospitality
Foundation awarded
our Culinary Program
a $500 grant
sponsored by Dutch
Bros.

Congratulations to all
of our fall sports
teams for their great
seasons!

Shout
Outs

https://hjeshare.com/eShare/


Dates to Remember
November
14                     First Day for Winter Sports Practices

17                    Coffee with the Principal 9-10am

17 - 19             High School Musical - see flyer below

23-25              No School - Thanksgiving

December
1                        End of Trimester 1

2                       No School - Grading Day

5                       Tri 2 Begins

15                      Coffee with the Principal 9-10am

15                      Winter Concerts @ 7 pm at PHS

19                      Winter Break Begins

Senior families can now fill out the FAFSA.
For more information, contact the
counseling office.  Federal Student Aid has
a page with tips.

Winter Sports Sign-ups

Wrestling (Boys & Girls)
Swimming (Boys & Girls)
Basketball (Boys & Girls)

Be enrolled as a full-time student
Be registered  on FamilyID
Have a current sports physical on file

Winter sports season is just around the corner. Practices
officially begin on Monday, November 14. Winter Sports
include:

In order to participate in a sport, students must:

Athletic eligibility is set by the OSAA. Once students are
registered on FamilyID, academic eligibility will be verified
by the Athletic Department.

The Winter Sports Parent Meeting is Thursday,
November 10 at 7 pm.

Left, Zoe Ringwald was
named to the All-State
Team as an individual. 

CongratsCongratsCheerCheer

Below, Kaylie Kohler,
Ava Webster, Zoe
Ringwald, Olivia Rice
and Ashely Kohler
were named to the All-
State Team as a stunt
group.

https://studentaid.gov/h/apply-for-aid/fafsa
https://studentaid.gov/h/apply-for-aid/fafsa
https://studentaid.gov/apply-for-aid/fafsa/filling-out
https://www.familyid.com/organizations/philomath-high-school
https://www.familyid.com/organizations/philomath-high-school
https://www.familyid.com/organizations/philomath-high-school
https://www.familyid.com/organizations/philomath-high-school
https://www.familyid.com/organizations/philomath-high-school
https://www.familyid.com/organizations/philomath-high-school
https://www.familyid.com/organizations/philomath-high-school
https://www.familyid.com/organizations/philomath-high-school
https://www.familyid.com/organizations/philomath-high-school
https://www.familyid.com/organizations/philomath-high-school


First Day of Winter Sports Practices
Booster Club Meeting - 6pm

Monday, November 14

Tuesday, November 15
No Events

Wednesday, November 16
No Events

Thursday, November 17
High School Musical Performance - 7pm

Friday, November 18
High School Musical Performance - 7pm

Saturday, November 19
High School Musical Performance - 5pm
High School Musical Performance - 7pm

Sunday, November 20
No Events

Varsity Girls - Finished 2nd at the OSAA State Championships
Varsity Boys - Finished 2nd at the OSAA State Championships

Overall Record 3-6, League Record 2-4, OSAA Rank #21

Overall Record 9-1-4, League Record 6-0-4, OSAA Rank #3
Nov. 1 - lost to Phoenix 2-1 in OT in first round state

Overall Record 12-4, League Record 8-2, OSAA Rank #8
Nov. 2 - beat Henley 3-2 in shootout in first round state
Nov. 5 lost to Marist 2-0 in state quarterfinals

Overall Record 16-9, League Record 6-4, OSAA Rank #13
Oct. 29 lost at Baker 0-3 in first round state

Cross Country (League: Oregon West Conference)

Varsity Football (League: 4A-SD3  Special District 3)

Varsity Boys Soccer (League: Oregon West Conference)

Varsity Girls Soccer (League: Oregon West Conference)

Varsity Volleyball (League: Oregon West Conference)

A T H L E T I C S  &
A C T I V I T I E S

This Week

Booster Club
The next Booster Club Meeting is
November 14 at 6 pm in the PHS
Community Conference Room.

Warrior Results


